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EDUCATION: 

EXPERIENCE: 

Three years undergraduate: Elon College, N.C., and Norfolk Division 
of William and Mary; pre-engineering and Romance languages; won the 
annual award (William and Mary) for Excellence in Modern Languages. 
(1941-1942; 1946-1948) 

1945 - USMS Radio Training School; 5 months. 

1949 - Leadership Training School; 6 weeks. 

1949 - Officer Candidate School; 6 months. 

1950 - Artillery Officers' Associate Basic Course; 3 months. 

1952 - Artillery Fire Control Officer Course (Radar and Computer); 
31 weeks. 

1954 - Basic Counterintelligence Investigator Course; 14 weeks. 

1955 - Army Language School (Japanese); 12 months. 

1960 - Military Intelligence Advanced Officer Course; 8 months. 

1961 - Classified Intelligence Special Techniques Course; 1 week. 

1961 - Identikit Course; 1 week. 

1964 - U.S. Army Command and General Staff College, Regular Course; 
38 weeks. 

1968 - Operations Research/Systems Analysis Course; 5 weeks. 

Apr 1970 - Present - President and Chairman of the Board of Dektor 
Counterintelligence and Security, Inc. 

Nov 1968-Apr 1970 - Conducted activities in preparation for the 
establishment and operation of a company directed toward the 
development of materiel to fulfill higher-level requirements of 
intelligence, counterintelligence and security, and toward the 
highest-level counterintelligence and countermeasures services. 
Performed intelligence threat analysis on basis of known and 
feasible threat techniques; conducted systems analysis of existing 
counterintelligence and countermeasures procedures and materiel to 
determine validity of existing procedures and equipment; determined 
and accomplished changes and improvements required for optimum 
procedures; determined or validated requirements for new materiel; 
initiated 25 new materiel development projects (see INVENTIONS). 
Performed required initial market survey and initiated the 



MILITARY OCCUPATIONAL 
SPECIALTIES: 

ALLAN D. BELL, JR. 

Summary of attached detailed resume. 

President and Chairman of the Board of Dektor Counterintelligence 
and Security, Inc. 

Three years undergraduate; 56 months additional professional 
training. 

Fifteen years military intelligence at all levels from the Office 
of the Secretary of Defense to Intelligence Unit with staff, 
management and operational experience in Counterintelligence, Area 
Intelligence, and Combat Intelligence; research and development of 
Intelligence Special Equipment; operations research and systems 
analysis in study of aforementioned functional areas; establish-
ment, organization and management of, and participation in several 
operational, technical, and research and development activities. 
Retired as Regular Army Lieutenant Colonel. Subsequent one and 
a half years a self-funded period involving intelligence threat 
analysis; systems analysis of existing counterintelligence and 
countermeasures procedures and materiel; determination of require-
ments for new or improved procedures and materiel; and development 
of said procedures and materiel. As a result of this activity, 
organized and incorporated Dektor Counterintelligence and Security, 
Inc. 

Sixteen, eleven of which are in intelligence, counterintelligence 
and security, including MOS Prefixes in Research and Development, 
Operations Research and Systems Analysis, and Instruction. 

Ten additional qualifications in support of intelligence and 
counterintelligence. 

Six decorations; six awards. 

Author or co-author of thirty-seven publications in the fields of 
intelligence and security. 

Prior to Dektor's incorporation, eleven inventions in Intelligence 
and Counterintelligence donated to Army Intelligence; one invention 
professionally employed in Karate training; during aforementioned 
one and a half year self-funded period, developed three materiel 
projects to final hardware stage. 
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